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Bless our Aboriginal
and Torres Strait
Islander brothers

and sisters and bless
us. Help us to join

our hands and
hearts together.

Help us to heal one
another and the
land, so that our

lives may flow with
harmony and that
we may live with

love and deep
respect. Amen.

-Student Free Day Monday 6th November
 Staff report writing.

 -Public Holiday Tuesday 7th November 
Melbourne Cup

-Students return on Wednesday 8th November.

-Our next Newsletter will go out on Nov 17th
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Dear families, parishioners, and friends,

There certainly is a lot happening throughout our school
and community over this final term of the year. You will

notice the Harring-inspired work our children completed
to brighten up our school during COVID-19 times has

been painted over in preparation for the children to work
with local artist Daniel Butterworth to create fresh

expressions of our local area. These works will invite us
into our outdoor sanctuary where we are planning on

designing totems and ground art to offer our respect to
our First Nations people. The students are also working

on a St Ambrose Acknowledgement to Country which we
will document in our front foyer.

Our children begin each assembly with an
acknowledgment of country which is followed by singing

our national anthem, (pictured on the front of this
newsletter). Indeed we pray for an inclusive and just

shared future for all who call Australia home.

It is great to honour the achievement of our students at
assemblies and hope they feel a sense of pride in the

growth they have made.

We aim to keep the children as our focus with their best
interests at heart as we make the most of each day’s

learning opportunities and celebrate the milestones over
the remainder of this year. Given the shorter week next
week our next newsletter will be sent on Friday 17th of

November. Please note The school will be closed on
Monday 6th (staff report writing day) and Tuesday 7th

(Cup Day).

Message from 
the Principal

Mr. Michael Lawlor is relocating to another area in the new
year which means he will be finishing with us at the end of
this year. It has been great to have Michael on our team
over the past two years and we wish him all of the very best
in the next chapter of his life. We are in the process of
engaging an innovative teacher to replace Michael.

Building Update 

African Drumming

Raysett are progressing very well with the renovation of
our library and performing arts areas which will be

completed by the end of the term. From the pictures you
can see the extra space we will have as well as the

options for outdoor classroom areas. We are currently
looking at furnishing options for this space. 

How exciting!

Our 3-4 classes immersed themselves in the art of African
drumming and dancing this week. Much fun was had by

all!

Staffing Update
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 We take pride in the fact that we are able to achieve excellent educational outcomes for our students whilst
providing an affordable Catholic education. In keeping our costs low and affordable, it is essential that families
contribute to their child’s education by ensuring that payment of the fees and levies is made each year and in a
timely manner.
To meet our costs in 2024 we will continue to offer two options for how and when to pay school fees which can
be:

1.           in agreed installments via direct debit or
2.           in total at the beginning of the year.

This assists in ensuring that the school receives funds at the start of the school year so that we can pay the many
costs that are invoiced to us in January and February. 

For families who are currently in arrears for the 2023 school year and have not made an arrangement with the
school, it is essential that you please attend to your account as soon as possible or contact the office prior to next
Friday 10th November 2023. 

We do everything we can to hold costs down whilst providing the best education opportunities possible for your
child. We thank you for your efforts to keep payment of fees up to date. It is important for us to collect fees as
these are included in our budget to cover the costs of delivering rich and diverse programs for your children. 

We understand that family income and financial situations can change for many reasons and can cause much
stress to families and therefore always encourage families to communicate with us, so that individual
circumstances can be managed.

For your forward planning, 2024 fees are set as follows:

• Family fee: $2,030.00 per family
• Student Levy: $665.00 per student
• Gr 3/4 camp $ TBA
• Gr 5/6 camp $ TBA
There is an increase of $60 in the family fee and
 $40 in the curriculum fee. This is a 3.9% increase which is
 within the recommended 5% increase.

Thank you for your efforts to keep your payment of fees up to date. This greatly assists us to meet our costs,
update resources, and to continue to deliver quality programs for your children.

Concessional School Fees for Eligible Students

Students of eligible families are entitled to concessional school fees.
See Karen at the office to find out more about concessional fees.

We would also like to take this opportunity to thank you for your 
support of the school in a non-financial way through participation 
in classroom activities and parent groups, contributing to school 
projects and works, and assisting with events. Our community, 
as a whole, has gained greatly from the gift of your time, effort, 
and support. We look forward to strengthening our partnership 
with our families in the 2024 school year.
 
Our Year 1-2 students are pictured above creating ceramic 
decorations for the community Christmas trees. 

School Fees 2024

T h a n k  y o u  t o  E . J .  f r o m  B u f f a l o  S p o r t s  ( R u b y  
&  C h a r l o t t e ' s  D a d )  f o r  h i s  v e r y  g e n e r o u s
d o n a t i o n  o f  b a l l s  f o r  s t u d e n t s  t o  e n j o y .



                      
                     Bronwyn Phillips 

                       Principal
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Hip Pocket will have stock available for uniform
fittings on our step-up day (Dec 5th) from 11:00

a.m. until 12:00 p.m. for those of you who
would like to size uniforms for the coming year. 

They will also offer a sizing time at the end of
term 1, 2, and 3. 

Uniform information

School Uniform &
Fitting Days

After careful consideration of our 2024
students and their needs and in consultation
with leadership, consultative committee, and
staff we have decided on the following class

structures for 2024:
    Prep x 2
    1/2   x 3
    3/4  x 3
    5/6  x 2
This model offers low numbers in our junior
and middle classes as well as the opportunity
for all teachers and students to plan and
collaborate with like classes.

Class Structures 2024

 Thank you 
Karen White

SAC Volunteer Roster
for 2024

School Improvement
Planning

We thank Karen White for journeying down to
St Ambrose to work with 5-6P while 

Mr. Portelli was on leave. Karen is finishing
today and we will welcome back Mr. Portelli 

on Wednesday.

 Enjoy the long weekend everyone. We will see
you back at St. Ambrose on Wednesday!

Our school leadership team is pictured above
working on our four-year strategic plan which

is informed by our school review. 
MACS consultants are supporting us with this

planning which we will share with you in 
a few weeks.

Our School Advisory Council is working with
us on a plan to build community connection
with the school and one which will promote
parent involvement. From term 1, 2024 we

will share areas where the school needs your
involvement on a term-by-term basis. 

Each family will be asked to offer two or
more hours of their time each term to

support school initiatives. We will share the
ideas so far in the coming weeks.

https://www.sawoodend.catholic.edu.au/our-school/uniform-shop/


Independent Writing in Prep K
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Student Awards 

Student Awards 5

Prep K Dominic O for fantastic collaboration when exploring measurement in Maths!
Prep K Amelia S for sounding out words that she is writing! Well done Amelia.

Prep K Harry O for improvements to his writing and focus in Writing time - amazing
work Harry - well done!

Prep K Alfred O for fantastic collaboration in reading about tree frogs! 
1/2CM Ryder M for demonstrating how he uses great maths strategies.
1/2CM Gwen G for making her writing entertaining by using adjectives.

1/2CM Lawson N for listening and showing great focus.  Excellent!
1/2RO James B for taking responsibility for tasks in the classroom without being

asked!
1/2RO Molly M for demonstrating a great understanding of fact families!

1/2RO Leo W for working so hard to complete his persuasive writing!
1/2RO Jordan M for demonstrating a great understanding of fact families!

1/2WL Mosako S for working well with learning his spelling words.
1/2WL Ruby W for super counting and number work.

1/2WL William C for great work on his persuasive writing topic.
1/2WL Darcy S for showing leadership skills in work and play activities.

3/4L Elsie A for showing leadership in classroom activities.
3/4L Leon G for showing a positive attitude this term.
3/4L Josh R for always offering to help his class mates.

3/4M Joel W for extending himself while researching his information poster.
3/4M Tom L for his thoughtful contribution to all class discussions.

3/4O Ellie B for a great performance in readers theatre.
3/4O Max N for consistently showing all of our PBL.

5/6M Austin S for his funny, creative poetry about “Dinglemouse!”.
5/6M George S for always trying hard to learn more...What a fabulous trait!

5/6P Tahlia J for showing respect during class discussions.
5/6P Will B for an imaginative poem about a bad day.
5/6P Alani F for being responsible during group work.

5/6T Darcy C for demonstrating kindness to his peers in their time of need.
5/6T Mia T for demonstrating responsibility by helping others when needed.

PBL Bronze award - Elliott N, Harry O, Dominic O, Lizzy R, Mateo S, Florence H 
and Elise M.

PBL Silver award - Olive S, Mollie H, James B, Evelyn C, Annie D, Bassy G, Augie L,
and Lucy S

PBL Gold award - Rose A
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Student Achievements Student Initiatives

Past Students’ visit

T o m a s  T  ( c l a s s  o f  2 0 1 7 )  h a s  n o w
f i n i s h e d  Y e a r  1 2  s o  h e  c a l l e d  i n  w i t h

f l o w e r s  t o  t h a n k  M r s  E l o i s e  M e y e r
( p a s t  t e a c h e r )  f o r  h e r  d e d i c a t i o n  t o

t e a c h i n g  h i m .  
C o n g r a t u l a t i o n s  T o m a s !

This week in junior PE we were lucky enough to
partner with coaches from Macedon Ranges

Basketball Association (MRBA) using our sporting
schools grant through the government's 

Sporting Schools program. 
We had Nick and Molly come coach the prep to two
students some basketball skills used in their Aussie

Hoops program. Nick was a prep student when I (Mrs
Cavric) started my teaching at St. Ambrose, from a

beautiful local family. He won a basketball scholarship
to the US (unfortunately start of Covid) and has
completed his Cybersecurity degree over there.

 It was great to see Nick back at St. Ambrose.
We continue the program next week to learn more

skills. Thanks to MRBA for working with us to
organise these session. 

(See photos in “Around the School").

Junior PE
J e t h r o  a n d  M a r l i  a r e  p r o u d  o f  t h e i r

p e r s u a s i v e  w r i t i n g .

A u d r e y  a n d  V i o l e t  p r e s e n t i n g  t h e i r
g a r d e n  p l a n s .
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Junior Chef Competition Finals

On Tuesday we (Madeline, Joel, Sophie, and Harriet) went to the junior chef competition finals. We had one
hour to cook a napoli sauce with fresh homemade pasta.  We were competing against five other schools.

When the timer started everything was going well. We had 5 minutes to plan so we decided that Madeline and
Sophie would be on the sauce and Joel and Harriet would be on the pasta. With not long to go our pasta
machine broke so we had to get a new one, which took up a bit of our time. 

So we had to go with the pasta that we had. We went to put it on the stove, but there was a big line so we had to
wait. With about 3 minutes to go our pasta was cooking and still needed longer on the stove.

With 15 seconds to go we took it out and Joel ran with the pasta while the audience was shouting 10, 9, 8, 7, and
raced to the table, he quickly put some of the pasta in a bowl and the rest of the team put some sauce on top
and quickly added some basil and cheese with only 2 seconds to go. We got no bad feedback by the judges, but
unfortunately did not win. 

We all had a great time though!  Thank you Katie D for being an awesome coach!



If you own, run, or are part
of a business, we would
very much appreciate
some corporate or
voucher donations that
can be added to a hamper
or stand alone as a prize.

Christmas is coming...
and it's time to start gathering donations for our
annual Christmas Raffle!

Thank you for your donations which can
be placed in the Christmas box in your
child's classroom.

Prep K - Toys and children's gifts.
1/2CM - Christmas decorations.
1/2WL - Red/green Christmas trimmings.
1/2RO - Gold/silver Christmas trimmings.
3/4L - Christmas fare food.
3/4M - Christmas fare food.
3/4O - Christmas fare food.
5/6M - Christmas drinks.
5/6P - Vouchers.
5/6T - Christmas drinks/vouchers.

The raffle will be drawn at our school picnic and
Chrismas Carols on 7 December 2023.

Please contact Sandy Howe if you have any questions -
sandy.howe@sawoodend.catholic.edu.au

Thank you for your support!

SCHOOL EVENTS
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Ca
ll
in
g a

ll Green Thumbs

                   S P R I N G  I S  H E R E !

 N O W  I S  T H E  T I M E  T O  S T A R T  T A K I N G  C U T T I N G S  A N D  D I V I D I N G  P L A N T S
I N  P R E P A R A T I O N  F O R  O U R  S C H O O L  F E T E ,  S O  T H E Y  A R E  L O O K I N G

F A N T A S T I C  C O M E  M A R C H .  

W E  W I L L  R E A L L Y  A P P R E C I A T E  Y O U R  C O N T R I B U T I O N S .

 I F  Y O U  N E E D  P O T S  O R  O T H E R  S U P P L I E S  P L E A S E  G E T  I N  T O U C H  W I T H
H E L E N  M O R R O N G I E L L O  O N

 0 4 3 3  6 9 8  4 7 6 .



 5/6P CLASSROOM  FEATURE 

5/6P Classroom Feature 10

T h i s  t e r m  w e ’ v e  b e e n  e x p l o r i n g  d i f f e r e n t  t y p e s  o f
p o e t r y  i n c l u d i n g  L i m e r i c k s ,  B a l l a d s ,  O d e s  &  F r e e

V e r s e .  W e  u s e d  a  v i s u a l  p r o m p t  o f  a  j u n g l e  t o  w r i t e
o u r  o w n  f r e e  v e r s e  p o e m .
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AROUND THE SCHOOL 

A  v i s i t  f r o m  t h e  K i n d e r .

A  c o l d  s n a p  l a s t  w e e k !

M R B A  c o a c h e s  N i c k  &  M o l l y  w i t h  o u r  P r e p - 2  s t u d e n t s .  

A f r i c a n  D r u m m i n g  w i t h  G r a d e s  3 / 4 .



Mental Health & Wellbeing at St AmbroseMental Health & Wellbeing at St Ambrose

                                                                                                                                                    Erin BrassErin Brass

12 Mental Health & Wellbeing



For all Faith & Family related matters, please email:  nicole.sherlockbyrne@sawoodend.catholic.edu.au

JOIN THE CELEBRATION OF ALL THINGS 

Faith & Family
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J e s u s ,  f i l l  m e  w i t h  y o u r
u n c o n d i t i o n a l  l o v e  f o r

e v e r y o n e .  
M a k e  m e  l o v e  m y

e n e m i e s  a s  m u c h  a s  m y
d e a r e s t  f r i e n d .  

G i v e  m e  t h e  l o v e  t h a t
y o u  d e m a n d .  

I  d o n ' t  h a v e  t h e
w h e r e w i t h a l  t o  l o v e  l i k e

y o u  w a n t ,
u n l e s s  y o u  g i v e  m e  y o u r

e n a b l i n g  g r a c e .

A m e n

T E R M  4  I M P O R T A N T  R E  D A T E S :

F R I D A Y  1 0 T H  N O V E M B E R  -  J U N I O R  Y E A R S  M A S S  -  9 . 3 0 A M

W E D N E S D A Y  1 5 T H  N O V E M B E R  -  1 S T  A D V E N T  L I T U R G Y  -  ‘ H O P E ’
-  2 . 4 5 P M

W E D N E S D A Y  2 2 N D  N O V E M B E R  - 2 N D  A D V E N T  L I T U R G Y -
‘ P E A C E ’ -  2 . 4 5 P M

W E D N E S D A Y  2 9 T H  N O V E M E B R -  3 R D  A D V E N T  L I T U R G Y  -  ‘ J O Y ’
-  2 . 4 5 P M

W E D N E S D A Y  6 T H  D E C E M B E R   -  E N D  O F  T E R M  4 / S T  A M B R O S E
F E A S T  D A Y  M A S S  -  9 . 3 0 A M .

M O N D A Y  1 1 T H  D E C E M B E R  -  G R 6  G R A D U A T I O N  L I T U R G Y  -
6 . 3 0 P M

W E D N E S D A Y  1 3 T H  D E C E M B E R -  4 T H  A D V E N T  L I T U R G Y  -  ‘ L O V E ’
&  N A T I V I T Y  P L A Y -  2 . 3 0 P M .  

A  W o n d e r i n g :  

D u r i n g  o u r  e a r l y  c a t h o l i c  f o r m a t i o n ,
s o m e  o f  u s  w e r e  t a u g h t  t o  l o v e  o u r
n e i g h b o u r ,  b u t  t h e  e m p h a s i s  u p o n
l o v i n g  y o u r  n e i g h b o u r  ‘ a s  y o u r s e l f ’

w a s  o m i t t e d .

W e  a r e  i n v i t e d  t o  l o v e  o u r s e l v e s  t h e
w a y  G o d  l o v e s  u s  u n c o n d i t i o n a l l y .
L o v e  G o d ,  l o v e  y o u r  n e i g h b o u r  a n d

r e m e m b e r  t o  l o v e  y o u r s e l f .
H o w  e a s y  i s  i t  t o  l o v e  o t h e r s ?

H o w  d i f f i c u l t  i s  i t  t o  l o v e  y o u r s e l f ?
S p e n d  s o m e  l o v i n g  t i m e  w i t h  G o d

t o d a y .  

G O S P E L  R E F L E C T I O N :  

M A T T H E W  2 2 : 2 4 - 3 0  -  L O V E  Y O U R  G O D  W I T H  Y O U R  W H O L E  H E A R T  A N D  S O U L  A N D
L O V E  Y O U R  N E I G H B O U R  A S  Y O U R S E L F . "

mailto:nicole.sherlockbyrne@sawoodend.catholic.edu.au
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1IObI2g3djc_urQIxeRM0EYB6OqHoDV9-/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1IObI2g3djc_urQIxeRM0EYB6OqHoDV9-/view
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